
 

Driftless leader 

New Meeting Location 
THE Mirage Bar and Grill 
4329 Mormon Coulee Road 
La Crosse, WI 
 

Next Meeting  
September 15, 2010  
6 p.m.  Dinner and Social Time 
7 p.m.  Meeting begins 

For our September meeting, bring your fish 

stories and photos from the summer.  Yes, 

catching fish is a lot of fun, but the other 

half of the fun is telling other fishermen 

all about it. Also bring in any gear you’d 

like to swap or sell.  Clean out the garage a 

bit and get a little money at the same time.  

This would also be a good time to talk 

strategy with other anglers before the last 

two weeks of the Wisconsin trout season.   
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The summer picnic was 
well-attended with a couple 
dozen members and many kids at 
Veterans Memorial Park in Coon 
Valley.  The weather was very 
hot, but the grown-ups enjoyed 
cold drinks while the kids 
enjoyed swimming in the cold 
water of Coon Creek.  In between 
swatting flies, we were swapping 
stories about killer patterns and 
secret locations to 20” trout.  
Wish you could have been there, 
but thanks to all who were able 
to attend! 

Jim Cox won a $175 raffle 
prize comprised of a very nice 
Simms backpack, fly box, and a 
Coulee TU hat.  Many thanks to 
the Driftless Angler for their 
donation to the raffle.   

Ideas and Suggestions?  We are trying 

to make Coulee TU a very active chapter 

for its members, so please share your 

ideas and suggestions for projects, 

speakers, and presenters.  Contact Eric 

Rauch with your thoughts.   

Find Coulee Region TU on the web.   
www.couleeregiontu.org 

The Coulee Region TU Banquet will 
be held on February 25, 2011.  Please 
put it on your calendar right now.  
This event is a lot of fun, will get 
you geared up for the new season, 
and is the main fundraiser for our 
chapter and its projects.   
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Musky Dreams  
By Eric Rauch 

This summer our family took our annual trip 
up north to Clear Lake in the Hayward area.  
The area had seen deluges of rain this 
summer yet the lakes were still down some 
40”!  The door of the marina on Round Lake 
had a sign stating that “It takes just over 1 
billion gallons of water to raise Round 
Lake 1 inch…..Pray for rain.”  Well, the rain 
came down in buckets the second night of 
our trip and along with the 40 mile per hour 
winds, it made for quite a sleepless night 
for the kids - therefore the adults!  The 
next morning, the youngsters were up at 6am 
and ready to go.  I headed out, 4 kids and a 
dog in tow, for an early morning walk on the 
beach while mom got breakfast ready. There 
was a fair amount of debris and flotsam in 
the water along our beach.  The kids were 
chasing frogs and the dog found something 
to roll in.  I walked a little further and our 
dog greeted me with an overwhelming smell 
of rotten fish.  That’s when it all started.  
The kids were calling to me to run down and 
see what they had found amongst the wash.  
They seemed extra excited and a little 
scared, pointing in the water and stepping 
back!  I ran down and found what the dog 
and kids had already discovered-- a HUGE, 
mostly decomposed, Musky!  Quarter inch or 
larger white teeth protruded from the 
skull of this fish that had to go close to 
50” when it was swimming the lake.  That 
grizzly, toothy grin had the kids out of the 
water, high and dry on the beach!  I could 
see in their faces that the thought of 
swimming that day had taken on some new 

Not Every Trip Is Legendary 
By Curt Rees 

I wish I had some great fish story to tell from this 
summer about gigantic trout for my first issue as 
editor of the Driftless leader.  The beast pictured to 
the left is probably from one of my more memorable 
trips this summer.  After taking several wrong turns 
trying to find Duck Egg Creek (in all honesty, that is a 
gorgeous area in which to be lost), I finally found it 
with a couple of hours before sundown.  I battled a 
few thousand mosquitoes and muggy temps to land this 
little shiner.  When I reported home, my 4-year-old 
daughter wanted to see photos of my success.  Her 
response, “It sure is a cute one Daddy!”  Fishing and 
parenthood sure make you humble.   

Have fish story to tell? I’d love to share it in a future 
newsletter.  Email me at curtrees@gmail.com.   

concerns.   Just then a vision from 
the “Lord of the Flies” -a pig head on a 
stick- passed through my mind as I reached 
down for the stinky 10” skull, placed it 
atop of a fitting stick, and proclaimed the 
area Musky Skull Beach!  The rest of the 
week we had gorgeous weather and in 
between trips to town for the lumberjack 
show or ice cream, we would be on Musky 
Skull Beach, catching sunfish.  Each and 
every sunny that was hooked was 
announced to be a huge musky by the 
young anglers as they pulled and tugged 
trying to wrestle in all of the 6 ounces 
at the end of their line.  We probably 
landed 50 or so sunnies a day for the 
next 5 days and none of them turned out 
to be a huge Musky. However, the seed had 
been planted and each night at bedtime 
the talk always ended up centering 
around Musky dreams.  Little did they 
know that a lifelong quest had begun. 
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Trout Fest 2011!?!  Coulee Region TU is 
entertaining the idea of holding a summer 
event in 2011.  We have talked with the 
Village of Coon Valley about hosting the 
event in Veterans Park.  This event would 
be co-sponsored by the Driftless Angler 
fly shop.  We are in the early planning 
stages at this time to see if this is 
something we can make happen.  If you have 
any ideas or would like to be involved in 
the planning of this event, please contact 
Eric (8088rauch@charter.net). 

Projects & Events 

Our Coon Creek Project outside of Coon 
valley is progressing well.  Phase one was 
the largest scale and most expensive 
stream work project ever completed by the 
DNR!  The results of the phase one work 
are incredible so please go out and take a 
look or wet a line.  Phase two began in 
August and should be completed between 
now and next spring.  If you stop out be 
sure and thank the DNR crew for their 
outstanding work! 

Coulee Region T.U. was represented at 
Youth Outdoor Fest this year by members 
Cy Post and Jeff Hastings.  Cy shares, 
“Enthusiastic youths were waiting in line 
for casting lessons immediately after 
setup at 11:00am. High temperatures and 
humidity did not dampen the enthusiasm. 
We were constantly busy throughout the 
day until closing time after 4:30pm. Some 
adults also received lessons when no kids 
were waiting.  We had many "wind knots" in 
our leaders at the end of the day.” Thanks 
Cy and Jeff! 

Mormon Coulee Stream work: We will be 
conducting brushing on our former 
project sites along Mormon Coulee Creek .  
We are currently working with the DNR to 
identify the sections that need the most 
work.  We will need volunteers to do 
cutting of brush and treating of stumps.  
More information will follow as soon as 
we get a starting date. In the meantime 
contact Eric if you would like to be put on 

the volunteer list. 

Structures on Mormon Creek are 
holding up well after restoration 
efforts in the past few years.   

Canoe raffle -- Coulee Region TU 
will be conducting a Raffle for a 
$1600 Bell Prospector canoe!  Tickets 
will be $10 each or 3 for $25.  Winner 
will be drawn at the banquet on Feb. 
25 2011.  If you want to buy or sell 
tickets they will be available at the 
monthly meetings or contact Eric 
Rauch (8088rauch@charter.net) (608-
787-1883).   

Fly Fishing Web Resource 
Check out www.winonaflyfactory.com 
This is a fantastic (nearly local) 
resource for great information on SE 
MN water, fish stories, excellent 
photography, and fly tying videos.   



 

 

 

2010-11 Executive Board for Coulee Region TU 
 

President:  Eric Rauch – 8088rauch@charter.net 

Vice President:  Steve Fruechte 

Treasurer:  Bob Hubbard 
Secretary:  Curt Rees – curtrees@gmail.com 

Coulee Region Trout Unlimited 

Upcoming Meeting Dates 
• September 15 
• October 20 
• November 17 
• December 15 

W5789 Hypoint Drive 
La Crosse, WI  54601 

Do you have a story to tell or 
information to share for the 
newsletter?  Drop Curt a line at the 
email address above or call him at 608-
317-3747. 

Stream restoration work continues on 
Coon Creek north of Coon Valley.   

Meeting location  
Mirage Sports Bar and Grill 
4329 Mormon Coulee 
La Crosse, WI 
 
Dinner and Social Time, 6 p.m. 
Meeting begins at 7 p.m. 


